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Dear parents and members of our school community, 
 
Welcome to the end of week 8. We are at that time of the year again where Astley Cup has begun. 
Currently Bathurst and Dubbo are involved in the 1st tie of 2019 with Bathurst travelling to Dubbo 
to look to retain their winning streak and strive for 3 cups in a row. We are into the 96th year of 
Astley Cup and I have a good feeling that this is OUR year and we are ready to win the cup back. 
Our teams are ready to go with our first tie against Bathurst in Bathurst next Thursday and Friday. 
We then play Dubbo at home on Wednesday and Thursday the 3rd and 4th of July. I cant wait for my 
second Astley Cup. As an old PDHPE teacher, I am excited to see how our teams participate,             
compete and interact with our friends from Bathurst and Dubbo. Best of luck to our teams as we 
look to win the 96th Astley Cup.  
 

2019/2020 Prefect Team Announced 
It is with great pleasure that I announce to you our 2019/2020 prefects.  
These 12 fine young men and women will represent our school as student leaders from the                      
beginning of term 3 2019. They will be involved in a 10 week shadowing program with our current 
prefect body.  
 

They will officially take over their roles from the beginning of term 4 2019.  
A number of our prefects will be giving speeches for the school community on Monday 1st July as 
they contend for the positions of School Captain and Vice-Captain.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

I am sure you will join with me in congratulating our new student leadership team.  
 

Secretary for a Day 
A huge congratulations to Tom Lloyd who has been named as one of a small number of students 
across the state to participate in the Secretary for a Day initiative in August as part of Education 
Week. This is an outstanding achievement from a young leader who has a lot to offer our school 
body. Well done Tom.  
 

Game Changer Finalists 
Our school has recently been named as one of the state finalists in the Department of Educations 
“Game Changer” initiative. This is another amazing achievement by our students and staff. Our 
team will travel to Sydney in August to compete in a series of challenges against the other NSW 
finalists. We live in an era of accelerated innovation and increasing uncertainty where the limits 
of technology lie in the imagination. The great challenges of the future will be solved by today’s 
students. To flourish in this world, they will need to be deep thinkers, critical and reflective,            
empathetic and creative. 
The Game Changer Challenge is an initiative of the department to develop and promote these 
skills among students and teachers. Sixteen teams from schools across NSW will be flown to 
Game Changer HQ in Sydney during Education Week to compete in a three-day design thinking 
program where, working alongside leading industry professionals, teams will go head-to-head to 
consider this year’s question: How might we humanise technology?  
Well done to Fletcher Carlton, Ben Parker, Angela Weckert, Alex Honeyman and Declan Lummis.              
I cant wait to see you all in Sydney.  
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NSW Training Awards 
Last week our stage band were the guest performers at the TAFE NSW Regional Training Awards. Another huge accolade for 
our wonderful Music program. Thankyou to our stage band for your amazing performances.  
Malynley Shield 
Gosford arrived Wednesday June 5th to a friendly welcome of drums and chants to set everyone’s spirits high for the 50th             
celebration of the Malynley Shield. This event is one both schools look forward to every year, because apart from the                 
competition, it creates the opportunity for students to enhance their social connections and be a part of a tradition that is        
valued by all that have been involved. OHS was full of high hopes in winning back the shield, which hadn’t been on Orange soil 
since 2015. Students gathered outside for the first event on Wednesday afternoon – the 9/10s rugby league. OHS started 
strongly and never looked back, claiming the first victory and setting the bar high for all OHS sides to follow. On Thursday 
morning, approximately 420 Gosford and Orange students set out to various venues around town to contest a range of sports. 
Whilst there were some close results, OHS overall put on a very dominant display and used our home crowd advantage to           
secure a comfortable 41-13 point win over GHS. Congratulations to all competitors and thanks to Gosford for their                           
sportsmanship and camaraderie. 
 
Western Region Cross Country 
Congratulations to the following students who qualified for State. 

Buckley Shield Rugby League 
Congratulations to the OHS Buckley Shield under 14's Rugby League team. The boys enjoyed a night in the Sydney CBD before 
taking on a giant Homebush Boys High team on the 14th June and prevailing 14 to 6. Every boy gave their all in a brutal game 
where the majority of our lads gave away up to 20kgs on their much bigger opponents. Lifelong memories were made and the 
boys are now due to face Narrabri High in the final 8 in the state. Congratulations boys! 
 
Reports 
Reports will come home with your children over the next two weeks. If you do not receive a report form your child before the 
end of the term, please do not hesitate to contact us and we will arrange another to be sent to you.  
 
I hope you have a great fortnight and I look forward to speaking with you in week 10. 
With my warmest regards 
 
Chad Bliss 

12 YEAR GIRLS  
3rd place - Zoe Tattersal  
4th place - Matilda Taylor  

12 YEAR BOYS  
6th place - Azariah Ah-See  

14 YEAR BOYS  
3rd place - Luke Hinrichsen  

15 YEAR GIRLS  
1st place - Kaitlyn Hinrichsen  
2nd place - Georgia Cornish  
3rd place - Clare Mansfield  
4th place - Breanna Vigers  
6th place - Victoria Brown  

15 YEAR BOYS  
1st place - Lachlan Ross  
4th place - Jordan Trenholm 
6th place - Hugh Corcoran  

16 YEAR BOYS  
3rd place - Sam Murphy  

17 YEAR GIRLS  
1st place - Anna Macpherson  
3rd place - Brittany Boswell  

17 YEAR BOYS  
1st place - Matt Blanch  
3rd place - Harry Cummins  
5th place - Tim Willoughby  
4th place - Tyler McCarthy 

 



SPORT POINTS SPORT POINTS 

RUGBY LEAGUE 9’S 2 JUNIOR GIRLS VOLLEYBALL 2 

OPENS RUGBY LEAGUE 2 JUNIOR BOYS VOLLEYBALL 2 

JUNIOR BOYS SOCCER 2 OPEN GIRLS VOLLEYBALL 2 

JUNIOR GIRLS SOCCER 1 OPEN BOYS VOLLEYBALL 0 

OPEN BOYS SOCCER 0 JUNIOR GIRLS BASKETBALL 2 

OPEN GIRLS SOCCER 0 JUNIORS BOYS BASKETBALL 2 

LAWN BOWLS 2 OPEN GIRLS BASKETBALL 2 

TABLE TENNIS 2 OPEN BOYS BASKETBALL 2 

TENNIS 2 JUNIOR GIRLS NETBALL 2 

CHESS 0 OPEN GIRLS NETBALL 2 

JUNIOR BOYS TOUCH 2 OPEN BOYS HOCKEY 2 

JUNIOR GIRLS TOUCH 2 OPEN GIRLS HOCKEY 2 

OPEN BOYS TOUCH 2 DEBATING 0 

OPEN GIRLS TOUCH 2     



Open Boys Game vs Dubbo 
Score: 2 – 0 win 
Scorers: Rowan Edwards, Charlie Huggett 

Report: An uncharacteristically warm winter’s day at Dubbo’s Hans Claven Oval was to be the setting of our Grand Final match 
for the Western CHS Soccer Conference. Dubbo, having breezed through the North Western bracket of the competition, are a 
dominant force in the region for soccer and posed quite a challenge. The boys were confident but wary of the matchup ahead, 
mainly due to their 2-1 defeat last week in the Malynley shield. That game they were not at their best and they were eager to 
do all they could to forget it. 

This game started very frantically with both sides having genuine chances of going in front. Our back line faced great stress 
early dealing with the quickest teenager I have ever seen on a soccer field. Lloydy, Hugh, Tyler and Myles put in a lot of effort 
and worked tooth and nail to keep us in the game. A few early chances from Jadyn, Mitch, Cameron and Rowan kept Dubbo on 
their toes but we were still goalless. Going into the break Dubbo held a slight advantage due to some amazing wing work that 
tested Jordan Bruce, the wonder goalie, but he held strong and stopped everything that came his way.  

The second half saw some tactical genius from the brilliant Coach Bell. A restructuring of our thin backline, due to injuries from 
Puxty and Clancy, was needed to replenish weary legs. Tom Radnedge, our inform Centre Midfielder, moved to the back line 
and played the game of his season withstanding consistent pressure on the left edge and being a constant threat. Mitch, Aaron 
and Cameron secured the midfield early in the half and eventually we were on the front foot. Some great over the top              
movement from Jordy Bruce to our front three constantly put pressure on their backline and eventually led to our first goal. A 
great run from Rowan down the left edge with a chip over their keeper with 10 minutes till the end of the game gave us respite 
for the intense pressure the game had created. All of us on the bench willed the ball past the line and celebrated a bit too hard. 

The game was not done yet. In an attempt to slow the game down Captain Mitch instructed me to make as many subs as             
possible. Oliver and Harry put in great stints off the bench jumping into multiple positions and ensuring tired legs from Dubbo 
could not rest. Four minutes after our first goal we snatched another one. This was through great play up the right edge by Karl 
Moes who unselfishly passed it in the centre to a perfectly placed Charlie. As cool as ever he slotted it and ensured the game 
was ours. 

It was an amazing performance by our team. The heat got to a few of the boys and forced everyone to work much harder than 
normal. They rose to the occasion and I couldn’t be prouder as a coach, mentor and friend of these amazing lads.  

Special mention goes to Jordan Bruce who was the man of the match today and single-handedly kept us in the game at times 
when we were flat. He was not just a goal keeper, he was a sweeper and a source of inspiration. Throughout the comp he has 
only conceded one goal which is an amazing feat that deserves recognition.  

Next up we face the champion of the Western Sydney Region in the final 12 of the competition. 



 

Orange High School had 44 runners competing across 8 age groups in Guerie on Wednesday 12th June. 
Our OHS team were very successful with many students placing in the top 6 in their age groups. 
Congratulations to the following students who qualified for State. 
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Year 9 Child Studies are studying the unit 'Preparing for Parenthood'. As part of this unit they are investigating the financial 
preparations for parenthood. The class was given the task to create a baby nursery (using a show box), and then establish the 
financial cost for all items within the nursery. Along with this, the class has to take care of an egg for one school week, taking 
it to every lesson and activity in and outside of school. How many do you think will 'crack' under pressure?  





This semester has been a very busy one for the Career                  
Connection Office. 
So far this year, Orange High School has either hosted or    
participated in twenty Careers-related excursions or events. 
Given that there has only been nineteen school weeks this 
year, this illustrates the diverse extra-curricula opportunities 
students have access to which are all designed to help                 
students research their post-school options. 
One opportunity that I wish to highlight is the YES Program. 
This program is joint funded by TAFE NSW and the DoE 
Workplace Engagement Project. Unfortunately, only 12 Year 
10 students were able to participate (I wish 200 could!)              
during Term 3. The easiest way of explaining this program is 
it is the ultimate work experience where students can              
sample 9 industries/courses on offer at our local TAFE NSW 
campuses. 
The Facts About Careers & Tertiary Study (FACTS) Day was 
another success story (not just because I organised it) for the 
Central West Careers Advisers Association. There were sixty 
exhibitors from local industry, tertiary institutions and               
training providers in attendance to provide careers                    
information and guidance to the nearly 900 Year 12                   
students from across the Central West in attendance. Our 
students were able to spend time in the Careers Market and 
also listen to a guest speaker from either Training Services 
NSW or the Universities Admission Centre (UAC). From all 
reports, it was a great day that will aim to be even bigger and 
better next year! 
Year 10 students have fortnightly Careers Lessons and a big 
part of the teaching scope and sequence is researching              
potential careers pathways. For the benefit of the whole 
school community I have included in this newsletter a Helpful 
Links for Students which includes some of the login and 
password details for careers websites that Orange High 
School has subscriptions for student use. Some amazing            
information and activities students can engage with to help 
them navigate the important decisions they will need to 
make in regards to their future career pathways. 
Also included is our Save The Dates Term 3 which is pretty 
full already, especially each Wednesday where our                  
partnership with Charles Sturt University will see academic 
staff engage with most of our Year 7 to Year 10 students 
through the Future Moves Program. 
Can I please encourage students to regularly check their 
SCHOOL EMAIL ACCOUNT. There are plenty of opportunities 
that are emailed directly to students (and occasionally               
parents) and it is disheartening when students miss                     
opportunities purely because they haven’t checked their 
school email account. Email is the quickest (and easiest) way 
for the Careers Office to communicate the multitude of             
opportunities/tertiary information we receive each day. 
If parents have any careers related questions or concerns, 
please don’t hesitate in getting in contact with me. 
 
Mr Glen Pearson 
Careers Adviser 
63623444 
glen.pearson1@det.nsw.edu.au 

mailto:glen.pearson1@det.nsw.edu.au


 
https://www.123tix.com.au/events/4838/love-for-lilly-together-we-fight-brain-cancer  For further information: 


